February 5th, 2025
Special Board Meeting
Supervisor Ferris called the February 5th, 2025 Special Board Meeting to order at 6:05pm
Roll Call
Present:  Ferris, Bruno, Kutchie, McCarthy
Absent: Bukovic
Approval of Agenda
Motion was made by Bruno to approve the agenda as read; motion second Kutchie.  Motion carried.
Discussion of Pine Creek Dredging
A pre-application for the Pine Creek Dredging has been submitted to the DNR.   A point contact for the DNR will be Pien Lake District Board member Jeff Siedl.  A letter was sent the week of January 25th to property owners along the Creek explaining the project and asking for support.  Have asked the DNR to meet with the district in Hiles as some point over the next few months to go over the project.  DNR would require a public hearing.  The town board supports the project.  The project would consist of using a pontoon boat with dredging equipment to clean up the creek from the mill pond dam to the lake and providing a navigation channel.  
Dam gate delivered Monday February 10th.  Project to start February 24th – March 14th.   Could require a bridge closure.  Water level will be walled off to preserve lake level.  Emergency services have been contacted 
Adjournment:  Motion by Bruno to adjourn; motion second by Kutchie.  Motion carried. 6:35pm


